The Baltimore City Department of **HOUSING & COMMUNITY** DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM

To:

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

From: Michael Braverman, Housing Commissioner

Date: November 28, 2018

Re:

City Council Bill 18-0283, City Streets - Closing - A 10-Foot Alley Bounded by North

Howard Street, West 24th Street, Mace Street, and West 23rd Street

The Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) has reviewed City Council Bill 18-0283, for the purpose of condemning and closing a 10-foot alley bounded by North Howard Street, West 24th Street, Mace Street, and West 23rd Street, as shown on Plat 105-B-50 in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for special effective date.

HCD agrees with the Planning Commission's determination that this portion of the right-of-way is no longer needed for public purposes and supports the passage of City Council Bill 18-0283.

MB:td

CC: Mr. Kyron Banks, Mayor's Office of Government Relations